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Kia tau te rangimārie ki a koutou 

 

I begin each of these newsletters with the above greeting. It is the same greeting Jesus used 

so many times when he met his friends after he had risen from the dead - “Peace be with 

you.” He said it twice in last Sunday’s Gospel. The disciples were hiding in a room behind 

a locked door, because they were afraid. Remember they had just seen the one they had left 

everything to follow put to death. Of course they were afraid. They could have been think-

ing “when is our turn coming? If they crucified Jesus, surely, they would come for us. Af-

ter all, we are his disciples.” 

They were hiding in fear behind a locked door, they were unsure of what really happened to 

Jesus’ body. Jesus appeared and the first words he utters are “Peace be with you”. The 

reason Jesus said 'peace be with you' was more than a platitude. He had to settle and calm 

all the emotions that were raging inside them. He had to speak rest to their souls and peace 

of mind to their hearts. He also had to do this more than once.  

We have heard those words more than once in this Easter Season so far, spoken by Jesus in 

the Gospels and spoken at Masses by the priest who stands there and uses the words of Je-

sus. We are privileged to use those words and I hope that all priests remember when they 

use those words at Mass that they are saying them as Jesus, because we are Jesus to God’s 

people.  

Remember, “Peace be with you” is not just a platitude or a trite saying.  The question 

therefore that we all ask ourselves is “How is Jesus speaking to us today in these words?”  

Thomas Merton once wrote “In a world of noise, confusion and conflict, it is necessary 

that there is a place of inner silence and peace, not the peace of mere relaxation but the 

peace of inner clarity and love.”   

There is no doubt that we do live in a world of noise, confusion and conflict. Do we take the 

time, make the time to listen carefully for Jesus saying to us “Peace be with you”? I be-

lieve that it is not just a matter of listening to Jesus but listening and waiting patiently for 

him to speak to us.  

Nāku noa. Nā 

+ John 



Anniversaries of Death  -  February 
 

We remeber those whose anniversaries occur at this 
time.  May they rest in peace. 

5 Donald Campbell (1983) 

9 Thomas O’Reilly (2009) 

11 John  Short  (1975) 

12 Bernard Miles (1996) 

14 Kevin Lynch SSC (1985) 
 Philippe Burgess (1990) 

16 James Buist (1984) 

17 Bishop Owen Snedden (1981) 
James Parry (1984) 

18 Roderick Hoult (1988) 
Patrick Littlewood (2011) 
Paul Duncan (2011) 

22 Martinus De Kort AA (1977) 

24 Terry Dibble (2011) 

26 John Summers (1982) 

29 Lambertus Krielen AA (1976) 

NOTICES: 

Please continue to pray for the sick and frail clergy especially, Monsignor John Carde, Frs Maurice Carmody, 

Don Morrison, Colin Durning and Kevin Connors . 

Please pray for the diocesan priests who have gathered for our Clergy Assembly this week. Also pray for the 
Bishops of New Zealand who will be meeting in Hamilton from 18th – 23rd April. 

Sunday 25th April 

Clearly this is Anzac Day, however because it is a Sunday in the Easter Season the Mass for the 4th Sunday of 
Easter is to be celebrated with prayers for Anzac Day included. It is also Good Shepherd Sunday and therefore 
Vocations Sunday, therefore please include prayers for Vocations to priesthood and  
Religious Life. 

“While you are proclaiming peace with your lips, be careful to have it even more 

fully in your heart.”  

          St Francis of Assisi 


